
 

 

The Government of Saint Lucia has recognized the fisheries sector as 
critical to the long term development of the nation and as a key local 
source of healthy protein.  Consequently it has invested in the expansion 
and modernization of the fishing fleet, improved fishing gear and 
expansion in offshore fishing.  Assistance has also been made available by 
the Japanese International Cooperation Agency (JICA) to develop modern 
fisheries infrastructure facilities island wide.  In light of all of this 
development, achieving sustainable resource exploitation is also a major 

focus.   
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A survey of fishers, conducted by the National Insurance Corporation in 2004 
indicated that 39% between 41 – 60 years and 18 % are over 60 years, with 
the average age of fishers as 45 years.  
The long-term impact of these demographic characteristics is a rapid 
decline in fisher population as it is expected that some 57% of current 
fishers would be expected to reach retirement age within the next 20 years.  
There is therefore an urgent need to attract and adequately equip new, 

forward-thinking entrants into the fishing industry.   
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Fish handling on fishing vessel lecture done by Mr. Lambert, 
Manager of FMC Vieux Fort Complex 

One of the slides of tuna handling and processing lecture 
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 One week training time table including practical sessions 

 One week young fishers training timetable including practical sessions 

There is a need to develop a focused training program to attract young educated 
school-leavers into the fisheries sector, equipping them with skills to become 
responsible fishers, able to engage in innovative and sustainable fishing practices to 
improve livelihoods for their families and serve as future leaders within the fisheries 
sector. 
Therefore, training workshops for young fishers has been conducted from November – 

December at Vieux Fort, Castries and Soufriere funded by SEQUA. 
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